10 June 2005

Gentlemen,
This has come via Denzil Brunning of Status. Rather than trying to paraphrase what he said, here it is verbatim:

“DVLA have just come back to me.

It seems as though the vehicle owner should take the V5, any receipts he may have, and several MOT’s dated
prior to 1998 to his local DVLA office.

They will then update the vehicle record without SVA and will retain the registration number.

Itis important that the MOT’s clearly identify the vehicle as a kit (NG presumably) so that the office can see that
the converted vehicle was actually used prior to the introduction of SVA. They said that the “use”issue is
important — receipts for a kit bought before 1998 will not be accepted.

Apparently the local offices have been doing this for some time; a circular was sent to them to re-affirm the
official policy recently.

Unfortunately it looks like a “discussion” is taking place between DVLA and VOSA to decide whether this can
continue. VOSA think that the cars should be subject to SVA, DVLA think it is unfair to retrospectively apply SVA.
It is possible that VOSA will win the argument, so it is important that your customer moves quickly.

DVLA have said they will inform us if their policy changes; they have also offered to help if your customer
experiences difficulties.”

So the message is that if anyone has a fistful of old MOT certificates dating prior to the SVA date of 1998 and
these do actually identify that the car tested was an NG — as opposed to the donor car in its original state — the
DVLA will up-date the registration document to show that the car is an NG.

This is very significant for those people who have had their cars a good long time as it will avoid the need for the
SVA test.

My customer in question has a plate in his car saying “Built by Martin Motors in 1988”. This seems to be
acceptable alternative proof. This is not going to be a universal panacea. For instance we have three cars here
which we have bought in. There is no way that | can prove that they were on the road prior to 1998 as NGs so |
will have to put them through SVA.

| am sure that there will be significant numbers of NGs out there to which this applies, because they have been
around for so long. Please spread the word, as it seems that this may be a last chance. Chris, please put
something in the next ChangiNGear. Bob, please could you ask your successor to put something on the owners
club web site. We will do likewise. Mon, please.

| hope you have a great weekend. | am sure that Monica would wish you the same - she has gone to Iceland for
the w/e, having missed out on a previous occasion to go the Exeter Show - great devotion to duty!!

Best Wishes

Nigel
Findhorn Cars Ltd suppliers of NG Cars



